American Township Trustees
April 8, 2024


The American Township Trustees met in regular session with the following members present:    Paul Basinger, Ross Harmon, and Lynn Mohler

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of March 25, 2024.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Harmon to approve the payment of the warrants as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  Roll call, all yes.

The Fiscal Officer presented Cash Reconciliation, Appropriation Status, Revenue Status, and Cash Summary by Fund reports for the month of March.   Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee	 Harmon to accept the reports as presented.  Roll call, all yes.  

Privilege of the floor was granted to Beverly Yost of Providence Circle area wanting to know why police was in her area and if anything new has been mentioned on the 800 acres. Chief Haines responded just confirming the township department is trying to be visible throughout the entire township. Nothing new has been heard of the 800 acres. 
 
Zoning Inspector Bishop gave his monthly report for March.

Road Superintendent Osting gave his report and stated that the Foust Expansion purchase at Greenlawn Cemetery needed to be finalized by 5/24/24. He always would like to pass the American Township 2024 Road Program for $103,302.03 through the county. He and the fiscal officer stated that another $150,000 to $200,000 will be most likely be spent through contractors the township hires directly. Finally, he would like to accept the lowest bid for spring street sweeping from Suever Sweeping, LLC. For $13,200.

Motion by Trustee Harmon second by Trustee Mohler to pass Resolution #04-082024 that authorizes Allen County Engineer Office to proceed with the American Township 2024 Road Program for $103,302.03. Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Harmon second by Trustee Mohler to accept the bid of $13,200 from Suever Sweeping for spring cleaning. Roll call, all yes.

Fire Chief Hadding stated that 2 firefighters are leaving, one for retirement purposes and the other for another department. He will get the specific dates when their letters or resignation are submitted. He would like to promote someone within the department and would also like to advertise for new hires. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Harmon to advertise for open positions and promotions within the fire department. Roll call, all yes. 

Trustee Basinger stated that the trustees and fiscal officer have seen increases in Overtime and just wanted all department heads to be aware of trying not to use to much of this unless needed. 


[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Harmon to adjourn.  Roll call, all yes.

Sincerely,

Brady Overholt, Fiscal Officer                                     Paul Basinger, Chairman

